
 

 

 

 

Thunder Bay Regional Health Sciences Centre is a leader in Patient and Family Centred Care and a research and 
teaching hospital proudly affiliated with Lakehead University, the Northern Ontario School of Medicine and 
Confederation College. 

Le Centre régional des sciences de la santé de Thunder Bay, un hôpital d’enseignement et de recherche, est reconnu 
comme un leader dans la prestation de soins et de services aux patients et aux familles et est fier de son affiliation à 
l’université Lakehead, à l’École de médecine du Nord de l’Ontario et au collège Confédération. 

To:  All TBRHSC Staff, Professionals, Volunteers, and Learners 
 
From:  Infection Prevention and Control 
 
Date: February 07, 2025 
 
RE:  RESPIRATORY OUTBREAK, DECLARED, TBRHSC TCU UNIT   
 

 
A respiratory outbreak has been declared at TBRHSC , TCU-Transitional Care 
Unit, located at Riverview Manor as of February 07, 2025. All restrictions are in 
place.  
 
As always, our number one priority is the safety of patients and their families, staff 
and visitors. All patients identified as having an exposure to this outbreak have 
been isolated with appropriate additional precautions. New admissions will not be 
sent to the unit until the outbreak is declared over. Essential Care Partners will only 
be permitted on a case by case basis, following the process outlined in the Care 
Partner/ Essential Care Partner Guidance Document. 
 
Infection Prevention and Control encourages everyone to continue applying routine 
practices of hand hygiene, proper use of PPE, cleaning shared equipment and the 
appropriate screening of all patients. Please set an example to staff and students 
and assist us by maintaining compliance and due diligence.  
 
 
For more information, contact: 
 
Infection Prevention and Control 
Thunder Bay Regional Health Sciences Centre 
684-6094 
 

 
 


